
Autumn Term 2 - 2022 PE and School Sport Update 

It has been a wonderful half term with so many sports events happening 
across the entire school. 
We have continued to see amazing enthusiasm and motivation from our 
pupils even with the challenging and tricky weather conditions setting in. 
We have spent a large amount of time teaching PE outside and our pupils 
have  applied and adapted themselves extremely well. 
Our Early Year pupils have taken part in a Pudsey Bear Children in Need 
workshop and their energy and enthusiasm was incredible. 
The year 4 pupils have been taking part in a six week Action Mat initiative 
to help develop their fundamental skills. 
A group of KS1 pupils have taken part in a balance festival with the aim of 
developing their core strength and stability through a range of different 
activities, these pupils excelled throughout the morning activities. 
We have also participated in the year 5/6 basketball competition and 
thepupils represented our school extremely well, winning 3 of their 
games. We are also taking part in a rowing competition before the Festive 
Holidays arrive and this will be attended by a group of year 5/6 pupils. 
This half term we have also introduced active bags to years 1-4. These 
bags have supported and enhanced the pupils' outdoor learning and their 
afternoon movement breaks. 
The curriculum time teaching and learning has been fantastic with 
wonderful progress across the school. There have been many different 
learning focuses from basketball and netball to fundamental movement 
and target games. 
Thank you to all our pupils for their tremendous efforts and to all our staff 
for supporting and facilitating an amazing learning environment. 
 
Many Thanks 
Mr Byford & Mr Newlands 

 


